
From: Gavin & Sandy Bell
To: Mayor; moiraneagle@wattlerange.sa.gov.au; dennismuhovics@wattlerange.sa.gov.au; John Drew; Sharon

Cox; deanburrow@wattlerange.sa.gov.au; debagnew@wattlerange.sa.gov.au; Council;
daleprice@wattlerange.sa.gov.au; premier@sa.gov.au; minister.scriven@sa.gov.au;
mackillop@parliament.sa.gov

Subject: EI2023/213365 - 4.64.1/4 - Millicent Saleyards
Date: Thursday, 4 May 2023 5:43:26 PM

Dear Elected Mayor, Deputy Mayor, Councillors & Representatives,

Once again, the future of our local Saleyards has been brought to our attention.
We have only recently been informed of the impending situation, regarding the potential
decision of possible saleyard closure.

We are asking our council members, to keep other saleyards open, for our various cattle
producers, stock agents, livestock transporters and the surrounding business sector.

I would like to point out to the council members, whilst I appreciate it might cause some
inconvenience, but you have a lot of our e-mail addresses on file, yet we do not receive
any notification regarding the saleyard decisions, till last minute.

There has been limited time, to communicate with others, that 
may further assist, in helping council understand the necessity, in keeping the saleyards
open. The limited timeframe, is to our detriment . 
Council should be willing to allow a better timeframe, for such discussions to take place.

There is no justifiable reason, for Council excluding the community,  from having more
open public discussion, as it affects them, as well.

I have been trusting, that our local Saleyards Advisory Committee, would be delegating on
our behalf.
Obviously, reading through some of the meeting minutes, there has been some issues with
attendance, to gain worthwhile progress.

The saleyards are a necessity for our local farmers. I understand that the throughput has not
been what council see,  as a major number, but does not mean it will not improve.

I find, that the survey put on the council facebook website, not only ineffective, but also
disturbing and disheartening.

Disheartening, because it is written, like it is a token gesture.

I say ineffective, due to it being aimed at one particular group of people, not opened to
non-users of these yards, (the business community). This is how it reads, not only to
myself, but to others. 
I also added disturbing, because there was no mention of these recent turn of events, until
recently.
This seems to be a regular pattern.

I would like to know, why there wasn't a public meeting held?

Where has the money, if memory serves me correctly, council said at a previous public
meeting, would be used to begin necessary maintenance of the Millicent Saleyards, being
used?



From what I have read in the meeting minutes, the work has continued to be held off. Why
is this happening? 

I myself, have not noticed any work being done, within the saleyards.  I have attended
every sale held at the saleyards.

The markets have been showing, that demand for the fat market is making a comeback.
Unfortunately, it will take at the very least, a couple of years for numbers to pick up.

If councils continue to close saleyards, then farmers might as well close up.
Smaller farmers will struggle/cannot afford, the cartage rates for small amounts of cattle to
be sent outside of their district, which include us.

I am writing, to reiterate, what I had written in an e-mail to you previously, dated 8th
February, 2021.  

My Husband, Gavin Bell & I, run cattle and sheep, on a small farm. Although our farm is
small in comparison to others, it is still a business that will be fundamentally affected. I
also know, that we are not the only ones. The stock agents, livestock carriers, buyers &
various businesses, will suffer from the loss of our saleyards. 
No saleyards, no money for smaller producers, loss of smaller livestock carriers, and the
effect on the local businesses.

What will happen to the workers at the saleyards? I know to council, that there is only a
small number of people who work there, but what happens to them, as well as the flow on
effect, regarding impact on them and their families, etc?

You may mock this question,  do they get to sue anyone for the loss of their jobs, etc?
Can the farmers sue council, for the financial losses, due the further costs that they will
endure?
Are council willing to lower our rates, since what we use, is being taken away from us?
I certainly won't be using the new council office, library, boat ramps, etc. We are paying
for a lot, yet receive so little.

I know, mentioning that it was the council's decision to remove the saleyards from their
maintenance list, will have council members saying, the past should be left in the past, but
the council's removal of saleyards from maintenance list, has been a contributing factor, to
this situation.

We have the right to fight for our saleyards, just as those that fight for,  need I say it, the
new council office.
I remember a couple of years ago, when the Council came out to defend, and rebutt
community outrage, when speculation about costs of the new office, was around
$5,000,000+. Now I read, the possible costing, is around $9.2 million. 
Why is it, that council can justify the continual rise in costings towards the new office, yet
are unable, nor wanting to, put our rates money into the essential services, such as the
Millicent Saleyards? 
There is so much that needs to be written, but again, so little time.
I can only hope this small e-mail, will be read and tabled, at the meeting, which is held
tomorrow,  5th May, 2023.

Kind regards

Sandy Bell 





Sent: Thursday, 13 April 2023 10:09 AM
To: Ben Gower <bjg@wattlerange.sa.gov.au>; Peter Halton <peh@wattlerange.sa.gov.au>
Subject: THanks
 

 
On a further matter I would comment on the saga of the Millicent Sale Yards. As you may be aware I was elected to the
Wattle Range Council in 1997 and served on Council until 2003, during that time I was fortunate to be the chair of
councils finance committee and was very much involved in budget policy and financial management of the council.
The sale yards project was the subject of much debate because of the cost to council, it was losing in the order of 
$80,000 to $ 100,000 per year and was a very high maintenance project. I commend Council in its deliberations but
suggest that it is time to move on and at last close it down.














